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abuse and recommended that you be separated from the Navy with an other than honorable 
(OTH) characterization of service.  Your commanding officer (CO) then forwarded your 
administrative separation package to the separation authority (SA) recommending your 
administrative discharge from the Navy with an OTH characterization of service.  The SA 
approved the recommendation and directed your administrative discharge from the Navy with an 
OTH characterization of service by reason of misconduct due to drug abuse and, on 3 October 
1988, you were so discharged. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge character of service.  
The Board also considered your previous periods of honorable service and statement that you  
take full responsibility for what happened during that time of your life that led to your OTH 
discharge.  The Navy gave you a great opportunity during that time of your life, actually saving 
you from a very bad and abusive childhood.  You further state that you have been a model 
citizen for the past 33-years and have held the same job since your discharge.  
 
For purposes of clemency consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting 
documentation describing post-service accomplishments, or advocacy letters.  Based upon this 
review, the Board concluded your potentially mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant 
relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your SPCM 
conviction for the wrongful use of a controlled substance, outweighed these mitigating factors. 
Additionally, the Board did not find evidence of an error or injustice that warrants upgrading 
your characterization of service or sufficient evidence to warrant clemency.  In making this 
finding, the Board noted that you possess two prior Honorable discharges that may be used for 
Department of Veterans Affairs benefits purposes.  In addition, the Board considered that you 
only served approximately 22 months in your final enlistment prior to your discharge for drug 
abuse.  Therefore, when weighing the evidence in your case, the Board found that your conduct 
was a significant departure from that expected from a Sailor and continues to warrant the OTH 
characterization of service.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board 
determined that your request does not merit relief. 
 
In regards to your previous periods of honorable service, the Board noted that you may be 
eligible for veteran's benefits.  You should contact the nearest office of the Department of 
Veterans Affairs concerning your rights, specifically, whether or not you are eligible for benefits 
based on these periods of service. 
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  
 
 
 
 
 






